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(Washington, D.C., November 7 and 8, 2002)

The Chair of the Working Group to Prepare the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples is pleased to invite the representatives of the member states of the Organization of American States (OAS) and the representatives of the indigenous peoples of the Americas to the special meeting of the Working Group on the fifth section of the Draft Declaration, with special emphasis on traditional forms of ownership and cultural survival, right to land and territories, to be held on November 7 and 8, 2002, at the headquarters of the OAS in Washington, D.C.

This meeting is consistent with the mandate issued in 2002 by the OAS General Assembly in resolution AG/RES. 1851 (XXXII-O/02), in which the Permanent Council was instructed “to hold other meetings of the Working Group on specific topics relating to the Draft Declaration, in which experts and representatives of indigenous peoples will participate, and which will promote better understanding of essential aspects of the Draft Declaration.”

At this event, experts will give presentations and a comprehensive dialogue will be held on traditional forms of ownership in the law and practice of the region and on the implications of, and trends in, concepts of land, territory, and natural resources.  This is intended to facilitate the discussions to be held by the Working Group at its next special meeting, from February 24 to 28, 2003, at which it will analyze Section V of the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.
The November meeting, like all the meetings of the Working Group, is open to participation by all those interested in following the topics addressed in the Draft Declaration in the OAS framework.  For further information on the meeting, please contact the following electronic address: summitindigenas@oas.org
.
Washington, D.C., October 18, 2002
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